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It is with great appreciation that we say good-bye to 
Rev. John Mueller, Pastor of Calvary Methodist
Church, who served on HCA’s Board of Directors for 5
years, two of which as President.

Everyone contributes to this effort in his or her own way.
John contributed in the most public of ways—at the pul-
pit, Town Meeting, the Millenial Faith Community
Breakfast, and pretty much all over Town. He led his own
church in their strong participation and support of HCA’s
efforts, and helped to get other Arlington churches
involved as well. His creative thinking about the Walk

for Affordable Housing and other membership organiz-
ing events was critical to the Housing Corp’s success.

John assumes that everyone has a reason to care about
affordable housing. When John speaks, people listen,
and when he speaks about affordable housing, they
understand, and they care.

The Housing Corporation is grateful to John for his years
of service, leadership, and hard work. Rev. Mueller is an
exceptional leader and it has been our privilege and
pleasure to work with him. We know we can count on
his continued support. 

Housing Corp Says Farewell to Good Friendhe cost of living in the greater Boston area ranks
among the highest in the country. As a result, many

Arlington residents continue to live paycheck to pay-
check. A single crisis, such as hospitalization, can put
many in danger of becoming homeless.

Established five years ago, HCA’s Homelessness
Prevention Fund provides grants to Arlington residents.
These grants help families at risk of becoming homeless
avoid losing housing and help homeless families secure
safe, decent housing. Over the past year alone, the fund
helped 47 households with over $45,000 in grants. This
has been accomplished with the kind support of
Arlington residents and businesses.

In 2005, the public has admirably responded to nation-
al and international disasters with compassion and 

charity. As a result, local aid programs have seen a
decline in donations. Over the past five years, the peo-
ple of Arlington have been extremely generous in help-
ing their neighbors, and this help has made a significant
difference in the lives of grant recipients. You may recall
seeing our annual appeal letter for the Homelessness
Prevention Fund in the mail. The response to this annu-
al appeal has been dramatically lower than in years past.

Please help make a difference by contributing to this
worthy program and remember that 100% of your dona-
tion will go directly to fight homelessness in Arlington.
Your tax deductible donation can be sent to: HCA,
Homelessness Prevention Fund, 20 Academy Street.
Arlington, MA 02476. Thank you for your support!

After almost a year of service Karen Chacon, HCA’s
Community Organizer, recently accepted a new position
as Real Estate Analyst at the Madison Park CDC in
Dorchester. HCA very much appreciates Karen’s signifi-
cant contribution to our organization and we wish her all
the best in her future pursuits.

After an extensive search, HCA is
pleased to announce the addition
of ���������	 as our new Outreach
Coordinator. Kari joins the Housing
Corporation with over five years of

non-profit experience working on such issues as home-
lessness, child welfare, healthcare, and aging. Ms. Wiley

was previously employed as a Social Worker at the
Department of Social Services, working in the
Temporary Home for Women and Children homeless
shelter. She is a licensed certified social worker with a
broad range of skills including grant writing, event plan-
ning, and case management. A Texas native, Kari moved
to Massachusetts in 2002 to attend Boston College
where she received a Master of Social Work degree,
with a focus on community organizing and non-profit
administration. Ms. Wiley’s roles include the administra-
tion of the Homelessness Prevention Fund, coordination
of the Walk for Affordable Housing, and expansion of
community involvement in HCA.

Homelessness Prevention Fund Update
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on other “smart growth” strategies, such
as keeping schools and libraries close to
town centers and maintaining walkable
communities, which in many ways
Arlington has already achieved. Along
these lines, Foy also suggested that
Arlington explore creating more hous-
ing along its. Mass Avenue corridor and
enacting a zoning bylaw that allows the
creation of accessory apartments.

A panel discussion, co-sponsored by the
Arlington Land Trust, immediately 
followed Secretary Foy’s presentation,
focusing on how Arlington and 
surrounding communities can balance
the preservation of open space, while
addressing the dire need for more 
affordable housing. Marc Draisen,
Director of the Boston Metropolitan Area
Planning Council, moderated the 
panel and participants included Clarissa
Rowe, President of the Arlington Land
Trust, Joseph Kriesberg, President 
of the Massachusetts Association of

Community Development Corporations
(MACDC), Ralph Willmer, Senior
Planner with Vanasse Hangen Brustlin,
Inc. (VHB) and David Luberoff,
Executive Director of the Rappaport
Institute at Harvard University.

“(When it comes to housing and land
use issues) we really need to think about
not just where Arlington’s borders end,
but also where Belmont’s borders end,”
stated Rowe. She added that a growing
number of young adults cannot afford to
live in the communities where they grew
up. “It is not just the firemen and police-
men (who struggle with the cost of 
housing), it is our own children.”

Mr. Kriesberg from MACDC added that
smart growing communities should be
careful not to limit diversity to income
level, but also extend it to race and eth-
nicity. “I think (this) is a part of smart
growth that a lot of people don’t want to
talk about, yet it’s (often) the elephant in
the room.”

All panelists agreed that communities
discouraging responsible growth poli-
cies was “dumb growth”. “If all of our
communities decided not to grow…our
children couldn’t buy the house next
door, and they wouldn’t want to,” said

David Luberoff of
the Rappaport
I n s t i t u t e .
Luberoff empha-
sized that stunt-
ing development
can lead to higher
housing prices,
and place a com-
munity at an
“economic disadvantage”.

“[A first for the two locally-based organ-
izations,] Arlington Land Trust was
pleased to take part in this important
conversation,” said its Vice-President
Ann LeRoyer. “A mature, essentially
built-out community like Arlington
struggles to meet both the need for
open space and the need for affordable
housing. The joint participation of
organizations like ALT and HCA in plan-
ning and advocacy efforts can help
shape sensible solutions to these chal-
lenges.”

The evening concluded with the
Housing Corporation’s annual business
meeting, where new directors and 
officers of the board were elected by
members.

Excerpts taken from the Arlington Advocate.

New HCA Board Members
Paul Parravano has been part of MIT's Office of the
President since 1991. His role in the Office of
Government and Community Relations involves fostering
communication and understanding between the
Massachusetts Institute of Technology and all levels of
government, major constituency groups, and MIT's sur-
rounding community.

Prior to his employment at MIT, Paul worked as a staff
attorney in a civil rights consulting firm in the Boston
area, providing advice and consultation for corporations
on the implementation of civil rights regulations. He
received his undergraduate degree from Harvard
University and a law degree from Northeastern

University School of Law. Paul likes to highlight his
strong affinity for baseball, barbecue, and water sports.
His greatest delight flows from his family, which includes
two daughters, Emily and Eleanora, and his wife Martha.

Jeff Rikeman, a lifelong resident of Arlington, is an
active member of the Arlington Knights of Columbus. He
has been involved with an annual Thanksgiving charity
that has provided over 2000 dinners in the past 20 years.
As a parent raising three children in town, he has a per-
sonal interest in the future of affordable housing in
Arlington, and is looking forward to participating with
fellow board members to further solidify the goals of
HCA.
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